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DELAY IN DESPATCH OF CIRCULAR

Reference is made to the announcement of Cherish Sunshine International Limited (the 
“Company”) dated 2 September 2022 (the “Announcement”) in relation to, among 
others, the proposed allotment and issue of the Non-connected Awarded Shares to the 
Non-connected Grantees and the Connected Awarded Shares to the Connected Grantees 
pursuant to the Specific Mandate. Capitalised terms used herein shall have the same 
meanings as those defined in the Announcement unless the context requires otherwise.

As disclosed in the Announcement, a circular (the “Circular”) containing, among others, 
further details of the proposed allotment and issue of the Awarded Shares to the Share 
Award Grantees pursuant to the Specific Mandate, a letter of advice from the Independent 
Board Committee to the Independent Shareholders, a letter of advice from the independent 
financial adviser to the Independent Board Committee and the Independent Shareholders in 
respect of the proposed allotment and issue of Connected Awarded Shares to the Connected 
Grantees and the transactions contemplated thereunder and the notice of convening the SGM 
will be despatched to the Shareholders on or before 30 September 2022.

As additional time is required to finalise certain information to be included in the Circular, 
the Company currently expects that the despatch date of the Circular will be postponed to a 
date on or before 21 October 2022.
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